
I introduce myself, my name is Cinthia Sánchez Leyva, I am 18 years old, I was born in Mexico, in the city of Zihuatanejo, 
Guerrero, I am the daughter of Mr. Baltazar Sánchez Chávez and Mrs. Norma Leyva 
Ramírez. 

My mother and my two sisters (Esbeyda Yiseth Sánchez Leyva and Alma Iris Sánchez 
Leyva) are an important part of my life, together we have progressed during these 
years, I can say that, as a result of family problems with my father, I have learned to 
drive perfectly my emotions, I consider that it has made me a strong woman, sure of 
myself and capable of facing any adversity. 

I am currently a graduate of the Preparatoria Federal por Cooperación "Nicolás Bravo”. 
During my stay at the school I have learned valuable knowledge, not only academically, 
but also personal growth. 

During these 3 years I have learned to be a self-taught person, I have always cared 
about learning and despite having been sick with COVID-19 and having missed 3 full 
weeks of school, my desire to continue learning never left. This experience helped me 
improve myself and create a better version of myself. 

I studied in the "economic-administrative" module with a specialty in accounting, since I really like mathematics and 
finance, I can say that I have learned to be able to design, control and evaluate financial, administrative and fiscal 
information systems, that is why I have decided to study public accounting at the Instituto Tecnológico de la Costa 
Grande, located in Zihuatanejo, Guerrero.  

Today more than ever, communication is of great importance, that is why my professional goals is to empower society, 
as an accountant I will have the opportunity to help my community with the transmission of my knowledge, informing 
about changes in tax codes or laws, explaining how they will benefit or affect the society. 

I see myself as a professional with an ethical, critical and leadership attitude, I want to transmit my ideas and skills through 
transparency, preventing and punishing corruption, my goal is to promote the truth of the financial and fiscal situation 
of society. 

I hope that in the future I find myself financially stable to be able to help children and adolescents like me, because I 
know how difficult this process is where motivation, improvement and potential are limited by money, Fundación Niños 
Adelante opened the doors for me, I greatly appreciate being a candidate for this special scholarship. 

I end my letter expressing my deep gratitude to the Foundation, to Mr. José Bustos who allowed me to be part of this 
wonderful experience and especially to my sponsor Ellen the Man, a great woman who has helped me and my family for 
3 years. Thanks to this, fortunately I am finishing high school and studying the last year of the English school. I hope to 
be able to obtain my certification for this new school year. Without the help of the foundation, this would not have been 
possible. 

I say goodbye thanking you for your attention. 

-Cinthia Sánchez Leyva  

 


